Creative Living with Sheryl Borden

February 2012

"Celebrating our 35th Anniversary"

Issue #29

Produced by KENW-TV at Eastern New Mexico University, Portales, NM e-mail address: sheryl.borden@enmu.edu Phone: 575-562-2112



COME SEE ME

If you have time and would like to read my blog, you can go to: http://sherylborden.wordpress.com/

I would also like to invite you to "like" me on my <u>Creative Living with Sheryl Borden Facebook page</u>. If it's easier, just type in Creative Living with Sheryl Borden in the Search Window, and it'll bring it up.

When we think of February, we usually think of Valentine's Day, hearts, candy and other sweets. Of course, I look forward to all of that too, but I'm also excited about starting the second semester of taping with guests for "Creative Living." My first taping is on February 9th, and I have two guests scheduled that day: Debra Quartermain and Cindy Losekamp. Debra's title is CEO (which stands for Creative Eternal Optimist) and Savvy Seamstress. She's going to be taping four craft-related segments with me and I'm looking forward to meeting and working with her. She lives in Canada.

<u>Cindy Losekamp</u> has been on the show a couple of other times, and always have interesting and creative sewing-related projects to share with us. I'm looking forward to seeing her again.

Then on February 16th, we will be doing something a bit different. My first guest is Julia Usher and to say she's a cookbook author doesn't do her justice. Go to: cookie pictures and see the techniques she is going to demonstrate when she tapes her four segments. They are all so beautiful, it seems a shame to eat them - but with my hungry crew, I'm sure that won't be a problem! Julia lives in St. Louis, MO.

As I said, we're doing something different - my next two guests will do one segment and all they are going to do is TALK. I am so excited to have scheduled Johnny Mulhair, a musician and owner of Johnny Mulhair Recording Studio in Clovis, NM. The second guest is a very talented young man by the name of Will Banister and can he sign! In fact, he's going to be in England in March to perform with some really big named artists, including Reba McIntire. I've known Johnny for years and I've always wanted to know how he finds talent, how he books them, what he looks for and what did Will have that attracted him to working with him. Will grew up in this area, had a normal childhood, but somewhere along the line, he became quite a singer, guitar player and song writer. I have a long list of questions to ask these two gentlemen. I'm so excited - I can hardly wait to talk to them.

Creative Living with Sheryl Borden

Our last taping for February will be on the 23rd and I have two guests scheduled. Cindy Falk is a Nutrition Educator with the Kansas Wheat Organization and also serves as Chair for the National Festival of Breads, and she lives in Manhattan, KS. Cindy's four segments include: Bread Shaping for Fun-The Edible Art, Bread Machine Magic, Sneakign Whole Grains in Recipes, and Fun Baking Activities with Children: Fun You Can Count On! Don't you know our studio will smell good that day with all the different yeast breads! I'll share some of her recipes in the March newsletter.

And, we'll have a couple of guests from PartyLite on the show to talk about "Everything Candles." I'm very familiar with the PartyLite company and the line of candles, candle holders, and accessories they carry, so this should be very interesting to see what's new. You can always go to their website and see if there is an Independent Consultant for PartyLite in your area. Their catalogs are so beautiful and fun to look at.



